
Part I: Utilizing Livestock Mandatory Reporting 
(LMR) Live Cattle Reports
Tuesday, June 8, 2021, 6:00-7:00 PM CT (7:00 – 8:00 PM ET)

Learn about Livestock Mandatory Reporting (LMR) and get answers to the most frequently asked questions 
USDA receives regarding LMR reports. Look at the various elements of these reports and examine the  
differences between the types of reports used in the cattle industry. Explore how USDA Live Cattle reports are 
used to manage price risks associated with domestic production.

 
Charlie Potts is a Supervisory Market Reporter with the USDA Agricultural
Marketing Service’s Livestock, Poultry and Grain Market News Division. A native 
of Effingham, Kansas, Charlie grew up surrounded by and involved in both 
livestock and row crop production. After receiving a B.S. in Animal Science from 
Kansas State University, Charlie joined USDA as a Meat Grader in 2005, working 
in Nebraska and Kansas before joining the Market News team in 2009 and 
relocating to Missouri where he supervises the USDA Livestock Mandatory 
Reporting, specifically Live Cattle and Sheep reports.

 
Stephen Koontz is a Professor in the Department of Agricultural and
Resource Economics at Colorado State University. He works in the areas of 
commodity marketing, risk management, market price analysis, and agribusiness 
industrial organization. Dr. Koontz’s interests are in commercial agriculture 
production and marketing, and the functioning agribusiness. His responsibilities 
at CSU include outreach, teaching and research. 

 Register Here
May 2021.   USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender.

https://www.ams.usda.gov/grades-standards/beef/cattle-carcass-training-centers



